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First December 

HMAS ARMIDALE 80th MEMORIAL 

1st December 2022 

 

Armidale NSW 2350 

“REMEMBERING 

         HMAS ARMIDALE 

                              ASSOCIATION” 

 

Angus Callander: jcallander3@bigpond.com 

 

Peter Savill: peterjune@bigpond.com 

                        0407387401 



Hello from this our First letter to all Relatives and Friends of 

HMAS Armidale 1st - December 1942 

We want to use the period of time from now until 1st December 2022  80th Anniversary Memorial to 

be held in Armidale NSW. 

Our object is to gather together, in 4 years time in Armidale NSW, to celebrate the 80th Anniversary of 

the sinking. 

We intend to gather as many of the Relatives and/or Friends of the HMAS Armidale Crew to produce an 

attendance due to those who served in her. 

 

I am Peter Savill, the Nephew of Arthur Peter [Peter] Knight - Stoker, 

KIA 01/12/1942 

In conjunction with Angus Callander, Son of one of the AIF Survivors Lance Corporal John Callander, 

 

For those receiving this email, I would like to be able to forward your names and email contacts so that 

others can contact you, or ask of you for any  request that may assist us in getting the maximum num-

bers for this   Memorial. 

 

I would ask that you send me your YES/NO reply so that I may add you to our list.  

 

Your refusal will not be held against you, I know that privacy is a concern for some. 

I intend to be very careful with contacts given and will endeavour to make sure that those wanting  

privacy will receive it.   

 

If you have any contact with relatives of the Armidale, please send a copy of this to them so that they 

may in turn, contact me. 

 

Our next email-letter will be forwarded after I receive the responses from this one. 

 

Feel Free to ring me if you want any other information 

Many thanks, 

 

Peter  




